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2018 CALENDAR 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Tonight 
Thursday 26th  
 
 
_____________________ 

 

Friday 27th  
 
Monday 30th  

 
 
 
Friday 4th  
 
Friday 18th  
 
Mon 21st  
 
Wednesday 23rd  

 
 
 

Monday 11th 

 

Wednesday 13th  
 
 

 
Wednesday 27th  
 
Friday 29th  

 
 
Term 2  
 

April 
 

Maffra Secondary College 
Family Information Evening 7.00pm 
in the college library. 
 
-____________________________________________________ 

 

Grade 3-6 Cross Country ς 9.30am 
 
School Photo day 

 
May 
 
2.15pm Parents and Friends Meeting 
 
Walk to School Day  
 
Education Week  
 
2019 Prep Information Sessions  - 
9.30am  

 
June  
 
vǳŜŜƴΩǎ Birthday Public Holiday  
 
Maffra Secondary College - 
Year 6 - Transition Day 1  
 
Mid-Year Reports Distributed  
 
End of Term 2.  
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Anzac Day Ceremonies 
Thankyou to all families who attended our school Anzac Day 
Service on Tuesday. The Junior School Councillors organised 
and ran a very fitting ceremony.  Congratulations to all the 
students for the respect they demonstrated throughout the 
service.  

During the service we were lucky enough to listen to Daniel 
Scott, a parent at the school, who is a serving member for 
the RAAF. Daniel did a terrific speech that linked the spirit 
of Anzac Day into the type of qualities we are promoting 
with our students at Maffra Primary School. The school 
leadership group laid a wreath and students were invited 
up from each grade level to lay flowers. Thank you to Mrs 
Monck for her beautiful playing of the Last Post and the 
Rouse.  It sounded wonderful! 

 
Yesterday a large group of Maffra Primary Students joined 
the community Anzac Service at 9.00am. A wreath was laid 
on behalf of the school by our Captains and Vice Captains. 
Well done to our families and staff who could make this 
event, we get lots of great feedback from the local 
community.  

 

 
 

Step Up Bounce Back Take Care Be Kind 



Senior Cross Country  
A reminder for all of our senior students and families that 
our Senior Cross Country will be held tomorrow morning at 
Apex Park. Students will be required to arrive at school by 
9.00am, with events starting at the park at 9.30am.  
We would love our senior families to come and support this 
event. All students are to wear house colours and runners 
for this activity.  

 
School Photo Day  
This Monday the 30th April is school photo day. 100% 
attendance is expected on this day, so we can provide all 
our families with some wonderful memories of their 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǘ aŀŦŦǊŀΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
are in full school uniform on Monday, with hair tied back. 
Could all hair ties be either black or green on the day. 
Thank-you for your assistance with this.  
The uniform shop will be closed on Monday.  If you require 
school uniform for photo day please see Melissa tomorrow 
morning.   

 
Attendance Fact 
We are beginning to see some terrific results from our focus 
on high attendance this year. Research shows that students 
with high attendance have stronger friendships, social skills, 
resilience and confidence. These are all the key ingredients 
for successful learning.  
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Weekly Awards 
Mathletics ς Gold ς Olivia Sargent, 
Mathletics ς Silver ς Aden Ahchow, Olivia Skewes, 
Willow Cameron, Mackenzie Laskowski, Olivia Sargent, 
Cooper Domaille, Arora Laskowski, Will Howell, Ruby 
De Kunder, Leah Huts, Charlotte Sargent, Lily Russell, 
Darcy Veitch, Lochlan Cameron 
 
Students of the week: 
Bentley Johnston ς Showing enthusiasm for his 
learning and asking questions when he is curious. 
Blade Abel ς Stepping up and trying his best in all 
learning areas. Great effort! 
Eliza Hunt ς Your ongoing commitment to improving 
your reading and writing skills. Fantastic Effort. 
Ebony Coridas ς aŀƪƛƴƎ ΨǘŜȄǘ ǘƻ ǎŜƭŦΩ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴǎ 
when reading. 
Alisha Snowden ς developing her social skills with 
increasing resilience. 
Mitchell Giles ς Having a growth mindset and 
persevering with challenging tasks. 
Skyla Howson ς being an awesome helper in Prep J! 
Will Missen ς working really well on his persuasive 
writing and putting in 100% effort. Well done Will!! 
Grace Scott ς Being resilient, brave, kind and 
thoughtful in all areas of her school life. 
 

 

Monday  30th  April  is  
Photo Day  

 
 
 
 
 

 Photo envelopes were sent home on  
Friday 20th April.  

Photo envelopes and money are due on photo day Monday 
30th April. Each child will have their own photo envelope. 
Students need to be in full school uniform ς including socks 
and footwear.  

 
 

Parents & Friends Meeting ς 
Friday 4th May @ 2.15pm 
Our Parents and Friends have had a very successful Term 1, 
with several new initiatives and successful fundraisers. We 
would love to welcome as many of our families as possible 
to our next gathering. It is a very informal occasion with lots 
of great ideas being shared around on fundraising and other 
ways to become involved in the school. This will be held in 
the staffroom. Children are welcome. 

 
Gymnastics 
The gymnastics teachers have requested the children wear 
school shorts/skorts to gymnastics. Tights, dresses and 
tracksuit pants make movement in the program difficult. 
 

Grade 5/6 Artworks  
Memorial symbol to the fallen 

based on works by Fiona Hall 

 

Motherõs Day Stall  
 
Coming soon éé Gifts $5.00 each 



Prep H  
In Prep we are revising 2D shapes and discovering what we 
know about 3D shapes.   
We have made 3D shapes using toothpicks and playdough, 
and straws and connectors.  
On our shape walk we found lots of 2D and 3D shapes 
around the school.   
In these photos Bentley made a pyramid, Ryder was making 
a house and Otis and Noah (with lots of other eager friends) 
were building a very tall tower made out of cubes.  They 
really needed the help of their taller friends Huddy, Billy 
and Lilah to reach the top of the tower.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

We had fun reading two new books, by Emily Gravett. We 
practiced looking at the picture to get a clue, then used our 
Ψ9ŀƎƭŜ 9ȅŜǎΩ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ƛƴ ŜŀŎƘ ǿƻǊŘΦ ²Ŝ 
got our mouth ready, made the sound the letter starts with 
and then said the word.  We practiced these strategies 
when we read other books.   
 

 

 

Grade  1/2B  
Mrs Beers asked the 1/2Ωs άWhat is Anzac Dayέ? 
 

People died for us ς Ryder 

 
There were lots of planes and helicopters in the war 
 ς Max 

 
Thousands of people died ς Zayd 

 
Lots of people died ς Ruby D 

 
My dad fought in the war ς Angus 

 
Anzac Day is when people went to war ς Lochlan 

 
Anzac Day has poppies and they are red ς Addison 

 
There is a parade and you can get badges - Bella 

 
Anzac day is when people died because of the war 
 ς Miranda 

 
There was a war ςAbby 

 
On Anzac day there is a parade and you donΩt come to 
school ς Willow 

 
People fought in the war ς Ethan 

 
There are red poppies to remember the soldiers ς Isla 

 
People wear special flowers to remember the people 
 ς Ebony 

 
People went to war and they had guns ς Imogen 

 
Some people died in the war and some lived ς Darcy 

 
People wear red poppies to remember the people in 
the war ς Alice 

 
There are Anzac biscuits to eat on Anzac day ς Cale  
 
 
 
 

Senior Jumpers are  available from  the 
Uniform Shop Monday and Friday 
mornings from 8.45 -9.00am Cost  $35.00   
 
 
 
 



Grade 5/6H 
In 5/6 Hesz, students' are given the opportunity to lead a 
lesson of their choice to practice and improve a range of 
skills, especially in speaking and listening.  
 
Cody W. taught an Art lesson, whereby he modelled and 
guided his peers to draw a giraffe.  
 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
Some feedback from Cody on this learning experience 
included:  
 
"It was challenging giving step-by-step instructions. When I 
used the names of shapes, it was easier to explain what to 
draw." 
Art by Kiri H., Ashton F., Cody W. and Emily. M 

 

 

"My Golf" program at Maffra Golf Club. 
Maffra Golf Club is providing a 10 week introduction to golf 
for primary children between grades 2 and 6 and children 
from M.P.S. are invited. 
We have 4 qualified golf instructors and one P.G.A. 
professional to introduce the game using a fun type format. 
(For more details see the "My Golf" website at 
www.mygolf.org.au ) There are already 5,000 Victorian 
children involved in this fantastic program. 
 Our program starts at 11.00 am on Sunday April 29th and 
the cost will be $50.00  for the 10 weeks.  
Please contact Neville Gutteridge on 0409456955 in the 
afternoon or evening to enrol, if no answer leave a message 
and he will get back to you. 
An interesting golf fact: Jason Day, former world number 1, 
started his golf career at the age of 6. 

 
 

 

http://www.mygolf.org.au/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


